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Friday 17th April 2020 

Dear Parent 

 

Good afternoon. I hope you have been able to enjoy your Easter holidays as a household. 

The weather has certainly been very kind to us. We continue to hold you all in our thoughts 

each day. 

Ahead of Monday we would like to welcome you back to the summer term. We sincerely 

hope we have the chance to see all children and families in school at some point later in the 

term however as it stands we do not know if this will be possible. As we have done 

throughout this situation we will follow the national requirements and guidance ensuring the 

safety and wellbeing of children, their families and the staff is at the heart of all we do.  

As well as this letter for parents, there is also a letter for the children attached to the email. I 

would be most grateful if you help your child or children access it. Thank you.  

National Guidance  

As we begin the summer term of 2020 the requirement for schools to remain closed the vast 

majority of children remains in place. As we heard last night in the national briefing the 

government intends to keep the current restrictions in place for at least the next three weeks. 
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Click on this link for -  

Full guidance on staying at home and away from others 

Home Learning 

We hope at the end of last term you found our newly created home learning page on our 

website helpful. We encourage you to revisit this again as we start the new term. 

 

We will continue to do our very best to support children learning at home while schools 

remain closed. We recognise the wide range of contexts families find themselves in at this 

time including varying levels of home working commitments for parents, multiple children of 

different ages and varying levels of access to technology and broadband. 

We recognise that there is no single ideal way of working that will suit everyone. We also 

recognise the challenges of being able to directly teach the children when they are away 

from school. Primary education relies heavily on direct interaction between adults and 

children in the classroom. It is impossible to come close to replicating this while children are 

not in school. It is our aim to continue to provide ideas, suggestions and work that children 

can access. We hope this is helpful and would like to reassure families that a routine and 

structure that suits each individual family is more important that completing any set amount 

of tasks. 

We appreciate that each family is navigating these challenging times together in a variety of 

contexts. Our aim is to support families and in no way add to any pressure families may be 

experiencing. If children and families choose to follow other forms of learning at home you 

have our full support and encouragement to do this.  

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/full-guidance-on-staying-at-home-and-away-from-others
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We have worked as a team to plan to follow the curriculum plans that would typically be in 

place at this time for each year group.  

Curriculum Overviews 

As we would usually do, we will publish our curriculum overview for each class on our 

website. These overviews help provide children and their families with the ‘big picture’ of 

curriculum themes for the term ahead. 

They can be accessed via this link http://follifootandspofforth.co.uk/homework/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://follifootandspofforth.co.uk/homework/
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Knowledge Summaries  

As part of our planned ongoing curriculum development work we are introducing the use of 

knowledge summaries – see http://follifootandspofforth.co.uk/curriculum-knowledge-

summaries/ 

We hope these will be helpful and compliment the ideas, suggestions and work sent each 

day.  

 

An example knowledge summary.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://follifootandspofforth.co.uk/curriculum-knowledge-summaries/
http://follifootandspofforth.co.uk/curriculum-knowledge-summaries/
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Weekly Overviews 

We appreciate the feedback given and we understand that where it is possible to prepare 

in advance for supporting children at home this is helpful. We also aim to provide a coherent 

sequence for learning at home where possible. 

In addition to the daily overview we will provide a weekly / fortnightly overview. Through this 

we aim to provide an overview of week or fortnight in relation to maths and English and how 

activities link. We will also focus on one main foundation subject (such as Science of History) 

per week. In addition we would encourage families sot access the ongoing Physical 

Education and Music ideas each week.  

Example of weekly overview -  

 

Daily overview – we will continue to send the daily overview (as below) 
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Home Learning – Additional Ideas & Support 

We hope you find the ideas and suggestions sent from school helpful. As mentioned 

previously we also support and encourage children and families to follow their own interests 

also.  

Below are some links to further sources to support home learning.  

 

BBC Bitesize 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/articles/zn9447h  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/articles/zn9447h
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Maths Factor 

https://www.themathsfactor.com/ 

 

 

 

Online Safety – Home Learning Activity Packs 

Please find below a really good link for Families on internet safety at a time when young 

people will no doubt be spending more time on their devices. It is set out in age ranges and 

comes with activity packs to download and short video clips/ animations to watch. It is also 

being sent out as a course to download every 2 weeks on a Tuesday when parents or young 

people sign up. 

 

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/support-tools/home-activity-

worksheets?utm_source=Thinkuknow&utm_campaign=03cb8440df-

TUK_ONLINE_SAFETY_AT_HOME_24_03_20&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_0b54505554-

03cb8440df-63979337 

 

 

 

https://www.themathsfactor.com/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/support-tools/home-activity-worksheets?utm_source=Thinkuknow&utm_campaign=03cb8440df-TUK_ONLINE_SAFETY_AT_HOME_24_03_20&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_0b54505554-03cb8440df-63979337
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/support-tools/home-activity-worksheets?utm_source=Thinkuknow&utm_campaign=03cb8440df-TUK_ONLINE_SAFETY_AT_HOME_24_03_20&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_0b54505554-03cb8440df-63979337
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/support-tools/home-activity-worksheets?utm_source=Thinkuknow&utm_campaign=03cb8440df-TUK_ONLINE_SAFETY_AT_HOME_24_03_20&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_0b54505554-03cb8440df-63979337
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/support-tools/home-activity-worksheets?utm_source=Thinkuknow&utm_campaign=03cb8440df-TUK_ONLINE_SAFETY_AT_HOME_24_03_20&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_0b54505554-03cb8440df-63979337
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Essential Critical Workers 

It is very clear from all the guidance that everyone who can stay at home should do so. 

 

This has been further reinforced by Stuart Carlton Director of Children and Yong Peoples 

Services in North Yorkshire who stated; 

1. If it is at all possible for children to be at home, then they should be. 

2. Keyworkers must only send children to school when they are actually on rota working 

for the employer, not at other times. 

3. Keyworkers should not send them to school if their partner, or similar, is able to look 

after them. 

4. There is an expectation that if keyworkers are working from home the default should 

be to keep children there, rather than send them to school.   

We were pleased to be able to play our part in the national effort and support our essential 

critical workers by remaining open over the Easter holiday. A huge thank you to all the staff 

who volunteered to work during their holidays in order to keep local provision open for our 

children.  

As term begins again we will continue to be open for children of essential critical workers 

from 8.55 – 3.20 each day.  

To help us manage our provision in school we are asking parents to support us by; 

1. Continuing to email us by 1.00pm each day to inform us that they have no other 

choice but to use the provision the following day. This will help hugely with only 

bringing in necessary numbers of staff. 

2. Collect children when you are able during the day when shifts finish. 

In addition to our school-based offer we are able to sign post parents who are critical 

workers to the Harrogate Hub that is open on weekends and Bank Holidays. This Hub is based 

at Grove Road Primary School on Skipton Road in Harrogate (HG1 5EP) 

Families wishing to access provision at Bank Holidays and weekends should use the booking 

system as outlined below. 

There will be an online booking system which will open on Monday 6 April 2020. The details of 

this are below: 

https://consult.northyorks.gov.uk/snapwebhost/s.asp?k=158592541939 

We will then inform you if a place at the ‘hub’ you have requested has been successful or 

not. The next stage of registration will then be forwarded to you. We ask that parents/carers 

do not contact the schools directly and also please be aware that you will be asked for proof 

of your critical worker status. 

 

 

 

https://consult.northyorks.gov.uk/snapwebhost/s.asp?k=158592541939
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And finally… 

I will continue to keep in touch with updates as appropriate throughout the duration of the 

school closures. Once again, thank you for your understanding in this very difficult situation.  

We must do everything we can as a community to help each other and keep us safe from 

harm. 

Very best wishes. 

Yours sincerely  

 

 

Mr Paul Griffiths – Headteacher  


